At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 1st July 2013

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The roll call appears above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

Joseph Barone, Noel Drive, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to remember the 19 fire fighters who died in the brush fire that occurred in Arizona today. 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Deleted #7 Appointment of Sole Assessor   

5. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 

There were no comments on this agenda. 
6. APPROVAL OF AUDIT


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $1,320,983.40, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent

7. APPOINTMENT OF SOLE ASSESSOR

This item was deleted from the agenda. 

8. POLICE:

A. T-90 Withdrawal for K9 Equipment

Supervisor Booth said the T-90 account is a donation account for the Police K9’s.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 27, 2013, submitted by Chief of Police Michael Clancy, to utilize the T-90 account to purchase and install an interior 3’X 7’ 2 sided with top dog kennel and a 1’ X 3’ walk gate constructed of 9 gauge, galvanized chain link for a cost of $750.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Part Time Court Officer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 27, 2013, submitted by Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, to hire Richard Pisani as a part-time Court Officer. The pay rate for this position is $13.00 per hour. Mr. Pisani’s start date is July 11, 2013. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. CODE COMPLIANCE:  Road Name  (Raaby Lane)

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the road name of Raaby Lane (47-1-64.22 parcel numbers 1 thru 25). Raaby Lane is located off of Hickory Hill Road and located in the Dominque’s sub-division. This road is in the Dan Leghorn Fire District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. RESOLUTION:  Designation Officer to Receive Filed “Notices of Claim” from Secretary of State

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution Providing for Designation of Officer to Receive Notices of Claim forwarded by the Secretary of State. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Town Clerk Zarutskie is the Designated Officer. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. PARKS AND RECREATION:  Change Order for Fireworks

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the amendment to the contract/change order for the 2013 Town of Newburgh Community Day Fireworks Display for an increase of $1,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said all of the funds for the fireworks are donations.

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town has received an overwhelming amount of donations for this year’s fireworks. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12. ACCOUNTING:  T-20 Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Interfund Transfer dated June 20, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, in the amount of $23.85. The funds will come from the T-20 and go into the General Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

13. PLANNING BOARD:  Reduction of Performance Security

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 21, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to release $7,080.00 of the remaining $13,000.00 performance security for the construction of Osage Lane, a private road, located off of Susan Dr. The remainder of $5,920.00 will be held until the expiration date of January, 2014 of the warranty period for the water main. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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14. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said, due to the weather and water conditions existing at Cronomer Park and Algonquin Park, Community Day will be postponed until August 16th. 

Supervisor Booth wished everyone a happy and safe 4th of July weekend.

Councilwoman Greene said she attended the graduation for the Town of Newburgh’s police dogs on Friday, June 28th. Mrs. Greene said it was a wonderful event and commended the handlers and dogs. 

Councilwoman Greene reminded everyone that the Town of Newburgh will have an outdoor concert on Sunday, July 14th. The event will start at 3:00 p.m. and will be held at Chadwick Lake.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the concert will be free of charge. 

Councilman Piaquadio wished everyone a happy and safe 4th of July. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Board is now on a summer schedule. 

15. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Joseph Barone, Noel Drive, thanked the Town Board for the following:

· Closing Noel Drive. It has improved the quality of life in their neighborhood and made it a safer place to live.

· Allowing Central Hudson to extend their natural gas lines on Noel Drive. Central Hudson has done a pristine job in repairing the road after completing the work.

Mr. Barone requested the following:

· Raising the curb line four to five inches in front of 12, 14 & 16 Noel Drive. This will prevent the rain water from running into these basements.

· Replace the warning sign in front of 12 Noel Drive that was knocked down by a snow plow during a snow storm. 

· Lower the speed limit at that curve on Noel Drive to 15 MPH.  

· Consider lowering the speed limit from 40 MPH to 30 MPH on Route 32 beginning at Old North Plank Road east to Route 9W. It is his opinion that 40 mph is too fast for the amount of businesses located in that area and the traffic created by them. Mr. Barone said he has contacted the State and was informed that in order for them to change the speed limit they need a letter from the Town. 

Supervisor Booth said Route 32 is a State road and the DOT is the only one who can change the speed limit on that road. The Town has sent letters to the DOT requesting a reduction of the speed limit for several areas of Route 32 and Route 300, as well as other roads within the Town. Mr. Booth said the Town will resubmit a Resolution requesting a speed reduction change again. He asked Mr. Barone for the name of the person he spoke to regarding this matter so he can reference him in the letter. 

Thomas Mc Cardle, Noel Drive, said crossing Route 32 at the Noel Drive intersection is hazardous. He asked the Town Board to please consider lowering the speed limit in that area. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.    

16. POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Proposed Acquisition of Real Property

This item will be brought back to the Town Board at a later date. 
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17. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:32 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes 

             
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

 ___________________________
              _______________________________

 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
